
 RESOLUTION TO INTRODUCE PROPOSED LOCAL LAW No. 2 OF 2024 
AND TO SCHEDULE A PUBLIC HEARING 

 
WHEREAS, the Town Board of the Town of Kendall, New York desires to consider 

adopting legislation to provide for partial exemption from real property taxes to persons with 
disabilities, shall be known as Town of Kendall Local Law No. 2 of 2024, 

 
NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT  
 

RESOLVED that proposed Local Law No. 2 of 2024 entitled “A Local Law providing for partial 
exemption from taxation on improvements to real property occupied by a physically disabled 
resident”, which proposed Local Law is now in its final form as appears by a copy thereof hereto 
attached, is hereby introduced for adoption; and be it further 

 
RESOLVED that said proposed Local Law be laid upon the desks of the members of this 

Town Board on this date and a copy thereof be kept on file in the office of the Town Clerk until 
December 19, 2023, and that a public hearing be held before this Town Board on the 19th day of 
December, 2023, at 7:05 p.m. at the Kendall Town Hall, 1873 Kendall Road, Kendall, New York, 
on the advisability of enacting said proposed Local Law; and be it further 

 
RESOLVED that the Town Clerk shall cause notice of said public hearing to be published 

once in the official newspaper at least five (5) days prior to the date of said public hearing, which 
notice shall contain the time and place of said hearing, the title and purpose thereof, as well as a 
statement that a copy of said proposed Local Law is on file in the Town Clerk's Office. 

 
 

  



NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING BY THE TOWN BOARD 
 OF THE TOWN OF KENDALL, NEW YORK 
 TO CONSIDER ADOPTING A PROPOSED LOCAL LAW 
 

PUBLIC NOTICE is hereby given that there has been presented to the Town Board of the 
Town of Kendall, New York on the 21st day of November, 2023, proposed Local Law No. 2 of 
2024 entitled “A Local Law providing for partial exemption from taxation on improvements to 
real property occupied by a physically disabled resident”.  Said Local Law will provide for an 
exemption from real property taxes to persons with disabilities in the Town of Kendall.       

 
PLEASE TAKE FURTHER NOTICE that on 19th day of December, 2023, at 7:05 

o'clock in the afternoon of that day the Town Board of the Town of Kendall, New York, will 
conduct a public hearing at the Kendall Town Hall located at 1873 Kendall Road, Kendall, New 
York, for the purpose of considering the advisability of enacting said proposed Local Law, at 
which time and place all persons interested will be heard. 

 
A copy of said proposed Local Law is on file at the office of the Kendall Town Clerk, 1873 

Kendall Road, Kendall, New York and is open for inspection during regular Office hours. 
 
Dated:  Kendall, New York 

_______________, 2023 
 

_____________________________________ 
Amy K. Richardson, Town Clerk 
Town of Kendall, New York 

  


